ScSEED Board of Directors

Minutes from meeting of 4/1/13

Meeting took place at Liza’s house

Present:  Liza Marron, Lynne Thompson, Julie Mach and Mark Swart, Absent Hew Hallock
Liza: Motion to approve minutes from February 25, 2013  meeting, seconded and approved

Julie: We received $336.27 from the Valley Community Fund from the payroll deduction distribution.  The VCF only requested that we inform any new businesses of the payroll deduction program.

        Fiscal sponsorship -  We should make it clear in an agreement what type of agent we will be for if we are responsible for all reporting that is different than being a pass-through entity..  Julie will update the fiscal sponsorship agreement and present to Saguache Works in Saguache. 

        After much discussion regarding future grant requests from organizations the board came up with these ideas.

· Come up with our guidelines to hand out to organizations ahead of time.

· A possible roadmap as to steps to be taken including requirement to meet with the Small Business Development  Center at least once

                  Julie will be submitting at the next meeting what specific services SBDC provides

                  We can possibly charge a fee based on the amount of financial request.

         Mountain Money-   Officially closed.  We only had one $5 request so around $3000 was freed up from Mtn. Money acct. and put in our operating fund.

         Economic Development Website-  Julie went to the Colorado Blueprint conference and can now sign on to the state web site.  Julie will be working with Linda Joseph & the Tourism Board & Mark Talbert for Saguache County.  At this point the state needs more information about Saguache County or as Liza suggested adding the school districts and other information businesses may want to know.
A link in the website to ScSEED.  The $5000 grant received by Saguache County for the website is for training the county staff for the website, but it is moving slowly.  Julie has a plan

· Coordinate with Mark Talbert on analytics

· Get parties involved more often.
                   Along with the above hopefully it will get things moving

Pocket Park:  Just waiting for plumbing and electrical inspection and some graphic displays.  The board decided we need to have a ribbon cutting ceremony with the BOCC before the parade on Memorial Weekend to officially open the park.  Julie will be contacting Milton Jones.  

Xcel Energy:  Julie reports that a portion of the company supports economic development , therefore there is a potential there for future grant money.

The remainder of the meeting was a discussion regarding future goals, direction.  We wanted to know how Julie feels about her position so far.

Basically she sometimes feels that progress is slow.  At this point Mark came up with some action steps and Lynne and Liza had a few ideas.

· We need to do some work on our customer management system.  
· Mark is going to download e-mail list so the board as a group con update that information.

· We need to work more with the BOCC to identify the individual needs of the separate communities of Saguache County

· More Community outreach regarding strategic planning, tourism and recreation initiatives

· We need to have a business forum for Saguache County..

 After discussing the above ideas Julie now feels like she has some goals and direction.

The meeting was adjourned.  The next will meeting will be at Lynne’s house on 5/13/13 @5:30pm.

Lynne will contact Herman Sisneros , the new Mayor of Center, to see if he would like to attend.

